GEORGIA COMPOSITE MEDICAL BOARD 1
MINUTES
June 27, 2018

The Georgia Composite Medical Board (GCMB) held a teleconference meeting on June 27, 2018 at 2 Peachtree
Street, NW 36" Floor, Atlanta, GA 30303 to consider Medical Board Matters.

Board members in attendance on June 27,2018 were:
Daniel Deloach, MD Chair
John Antalis, MD
Keisha Callins, MD
Gretchan Collins, MD
Charmain Faucher, PA-C, Ex-Officio Board Member
Rob Law, CFP Consumer Member
Barby Simmons, DO
David Retterbush, MD
Ronnie Wallace, MBA, Consumer Member

Board Staff present:

LaSharn Hughes, Executive Director

Karl Reimers, Director of Investigations

Pat Sherman, Enforcement Investigative Supervisor
Attorney General Staff present:

D. Williams-McNeely, Senior Assistant Attorney General
Max Changus, Senior Assistant Attorney General

Dr. DeLoach called the meeting to order at 7:00 a.m.

Dr. Antalis moved to go into Closed Session to discuss investigative matters. Mr. Law seconded and it carried
unanimously.

Dr. DeLoach declared open session.

The Board took the following actions.

1. Motion Dr. Retterbush, seconded by Mr. Law to accept the Public Consent Order for indefinite

suspension for Dr. Wendell Davis-Boutte. Motion carried. (Dr. DeLoach recused, Dr. Antalis voted
against the motion.)

2. Steven Schwarz, MD — Approved to accept Public Consent Order for licensure.

There being no further business to conduct, Dr. DeLoach adjourned the June 27,2018
teleconference meeting 7:33 a.m.

E. Daniel DeLoach, MD LaSharn Hughes, MBA
Board Chair Executive Director



